











be submitted to the Board. The Board will vote on the
plans at the December meeting. If the plans are ap-
proved, a combination of volunteer help from Association
members as well as grant writing to raise the necessary
funds will be required to complete the project.

After discussions covering several meetings, the Board
approved multiple levels of membership in the Pine Ridge
Association—each with its own benefits and privileges.
(These are described more detail in the next article.)
Margaret Enns was selected to chair the committee to
administer the membership donor program.

Barry Breckling showed samples of new water bottles
depicting Coe Park that can be produced by Specialized,
Inc. The Board approved the purchase of the water
bottles, which will be sold in the Visitor Center.

Discussions on several topics were begun in this meeting
and will be followed up in future meetings. These
included a proposal by Winslow Briggs to have the Coe
Park carriages included in the Morgan Hill fourth of July
parade and a proposal by Celia McCormack to select a
uniform or insignia that could be worn by trail crew
leaders to identify them as state park volunteers when
working on projects in the park.

The next meeting of the Board will be on Thursday,
December 13, at a location in Morgan Hill. All PRA
members are invited to attend. Please call the Coe Park
Headquarters or the Recording Secretary (415/851-7813)
for additional information about the meeting.

New Membership Levels Established

The last time the Board revised the membership levels
within the Pine Ridge Association was in 1985. This past
year, the Board considered a number of proposals for
revisions to these membership levels. Not only have
operating costs increased since 1985, which suggested that
an increase in the basic membership dues was needed, but
the feeling was expressed that donors who give so gener-
ously above the minimum dues should be entitled to
additional benefits and privileges. The additional revenues
that are raised will enable the Association to carry out a
number of activities, such as upgrading the Coe Park com-
puter, carrying out the renovations in the lower level of
the Visitor Center, and making more funds available for
interpretative projects. Therefore, at the October meeting
of the Board, a new series of membership levels and
associated benefits was established. Margaret Enns, with
assistance from Barbara Bessey, will administer the new

membership program. The new membership levels will be-
come effective as of January 1991.

Highlights of Single Membership Levels:

The basic membership dues will be increased from $5 to
$10 as of January 1, 1991. Basic membership includes one
vote in the Pine Ridge Association elections of board
members, a subscription to The Ponderosa, a 10% discount
on purchases at the Visitor Center, and advance notice of
special events and ticket availability. Individuals who
donate amounts from $50 to $99 will become Sponsors and
will receive, in addition to the benefits for the basic
membership, a choice of a gift item (this year’s offerings
will be either a Coe Park T-shirt or an autographed copy
of the new edition of Winslow Briggs’s trail guide), and an
invitation to attend one of the training sessions normally
reserved for Coe Park volunteers (such as a program on
wildflowers, tracking, or birds). Individuals who donate
amounts from $100 to $299 will become Benefactors and
will receive, in addition to all of the above benefits and
privileges, one free ticket to all special events (such as
Mother’s Day breakfast and the Fall Barbecue) and an
invitation to join a special interpretative activity in the
back country. Individuals who donate amounts of $300 or
more will become Patrons and will receive all of the above
benefits for one year plus basic membership indefinitely.

For those members who currently have a Life membership
in the Pine Ridge Association, their membership will be
converted to Patron status. This means that they are
entitled to receive the gift items and participate in the
special events mentioned above for one year and to
receive the benefits of basic membership indefinitely.

Highlights of Family Membership Levels:

The basic membership dues will be increased from $8 to
$20 as of January 1991. Basic membership includes two
votes in the Pine Ridge Association elections of board
members, a subscription to The Ponderosa, a 10% discount
on purchases at the Visitor Center, and advance notice of
special events and ticket availability. Families who donate
amounts from $100 to $199 will become Sponsors and
receive, in addition to the benefits for the basic member-
ship, a choice of two gift items (this year’s offerings will
be either a Coe Park T-shirt or an autographed copy of
the new edition of Winslow Briggs’s trail guide), and an
invitation for family members to attend one of the training
sessions normally reserved for Coe Park volunteers (such
as a program on wildflowers, tracking, or birds). Families
who donate amounts from $200 to $599 will become Bene-
factors and receive, in addition to all of the above benefits
and privileges, two free tickets to all special events (such
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as Mother’s Day breakfast and the Fall Barbecue) and an
invitation for family members to join a special interpreta-
live activity in the back country. Families who donate
amounts of $600 or more will become Patrons and will
receive all of the above benefits for one year plus basic
membership indefinitely.

Time to Renew

Your dues in the Pine Ridge Association will be due at on
January 1, 1991. All new members who joined the PRA
after October 1 of this year, however, are credited with
membership throughout 1991 and thus do not have to
remit any funds at this time.

Any individual or family who renews now—before the end
of the year—can renew at the current 1990 membership
levels (that is, $5 for individual members and $8 for
families). What a deal! If you have already joined the
PRA or sent in your renewal dues and if you would like
to upgrade your membership to a Sponsor, Benefactor, or
Patron, you can simply submit the balance for your
selected membership category.

All members will soon receive a letter from Margaret
Enns, PRA Membership Chair, in which all of the new
membership categories are described. Renew today!
Don’t forget—if you want to renew at the 1990 membership
levels, be sure to send in your dues by December 31, 1990.

Please send your dues to Coe Park Headquarters; please
do not submit them with your ballot.

Help Give the Coe Rooms a Facelift

On Saturday and Sunday, December 1 and 2, Susan Heath
will be refurbishing the two rooms at the Visitor Center
containing furniture and other household items donated by
the Coe Family. Susan is Historical Museum Curator at
the District Headquarters in San Juan Bautista. She
would like the assistance of up to five Park Volunteers on
each of the two days. If you are interested, please call
the park to sign up.

1989 Coe Visitor Registry
by Barbara Radd and Dennis Pinion

Each year people from around the word visit Henry Coe
State Park. Of course not all visitors sign the vistor
registry, but the following locations were represented
during 1989.

Within California:

Albany, Anaheim, Antioch, Aptos, Atwater, Belmont,
Belmont, Ben Lomond, Berkeley, Brisbane, Campbell,
Capitola, Carlsbad, Carmel, Castro Valley, Clearlake,
Concord, Cupertino, Davis, El Cerrito, Essex, Fortuna,
Foster City, Fremont, Fresno, Gilroy, Grover City, Hay-
ward, Hemet, Hollister, Imperial Beach, Irvine, Isla Vista,
Kenwood, La Selva Beach, Lafayette, Livermore, Los
Altos, Los Angeles, Los Banos, Los Gatos, Madera,
Martinez, Menlo Park, Merced, Mill Valley, Millbrae,
Milpitas, Modesto, Monte Sereno, Monterey, Morgan Hill,
Mount Hermon, Mountain View, Napa, Newark, North
Hollywood, Novato, Oakland, Oroville, Pacific Grove, Palo
Alto, Pasadena, Piedmont, Porterville, Redondo Beach,
Redwood City, Ripon, Roseville, Ross, Sacramento, Salinas,
San Bruno, San Clemente, San Diego, San Francisco, San
Jose, San Juan Bautista, San Leandro, San Luis Obispo,
San Martin, San Ramon, Santa Clara, Santa Cruz, Santa
Monica, Santa Rosa, Santa Ysabel, Saratoga, Saugus,
Stockton, Sunnyvale, Turlock, Union City, Valley View,
Ventura, Walnut Creek, Watsonville, Whittier, Yosemite.

Other States:

Arizona, Arkansas, Florida, Illinois, Indiana, Massachusetts,
Michigan, Minnesota, Missouri, Nevada, New Jersey, New
York, North Carolina, North Dakota, Ohio, Oklahoma,
Oregon, Pennsylvania, Tennessee, Texas, Virginia,
Washington, Wisconsin, Wyoming.

Other Countries:

Australia, Canada, England, Germany, Italy, Kenya,
Mexico, Romania, Sweden.

Did you sign in 89?

Board Election Procedures

The election for members of the Pine Ridge Association’s
Board of Directors is held annually in the December issue
of The Ponderosa. There are two or three vacant seats
that expire each year, and the term of office is three
years. This year, two candidates are running for the two
vacant seats.

Only members of the Pine Ridge Association are eligible
to vote in the annual election. An official ballot and
accompanying envelope are provided as inserts to this
newsletter for all Association members. It is important
that you mail your ballot in the envelope provided. The
envelope has the return address of Coe Park and the
address of the District Headquarters, where the ballots are
tabulated. The District Office will use this specially
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addressed envelope to identify you as an Association
member who is eligible to vote. Please do not include
your membership renewal dues along with your ballot—the
District Office does not process the membership dues.

Even though only two candidates are running for two
seats, please show your support by mailing in your com-
pleted ballot. You may vote for one or both candidates.
To be counted, ballots must be postmarked on or before 31
December 1990.

Statements of the two candidates are printed below.
Board Candidate: Dennis Pinion

I have been a volunteer at Henry Coe for the past seven
years. Serving as a volunteer has provided an opportunity
to serve the community while expanding my knowledge of
nature. In addition to serving in the Visitor Center, I
have participated in several of the fund rasing activities
(barbecues, Mothers Day breakfasts, and art shows). I
received the Golden Bear Award for my effort in convinc-
ing the county to repair the bridge over Anderson Reser-
voir, restoring public access to the park after the earth-
quake. Recently I have written several articles for The
Ponderosa and plan to write more in the future. The
opportunity to write these articles has further increased my
knowledge, appreciation, and empathy for the life that
surrounds us.

I would like the opportunity to make additional contribu-
tions to the park by serving on the PRA Board of Direc-
tors.

Dennis Pinion
Board Candidate: Kevin Gilmartin

I would like to solicit your support to become a new
member of the PRA Board of Directors. After several
years of backpacking in the park, I joined the volunteer
program two years ago. In my first year as a volunteer,
I devoted over 200 hours to staffing the visitor’s center,
patrolling the back country on foot (usually two days at a
time), and helping to write, edit, and print a training
manual that was distributed at the last annual meeting and
is being used with the current class of new volunteers.
Because of my service to the park, I was promoted to
Senior Volunteer and was selected for the Golden Bear
Award. This year 1 have volunteered an additional 200
hours, including becoming co-editor of The Ponderosa and
attending most of the Board meetings (although I am not
a Board member). 1 assisted Board members with the
development of various membership levels in the PRA,

with additional benefits for persons and families at the
higher membership levels. My objectives were to increase
income for interpretative activities by encouraging contri-
butions above the basic membership dues and at the same
time to offer opportunities to members to become involved
in some of the organized training and back country
activities that have been available only to volunteers in the
past. This new system of membership levels will be
implemented starting next year. I have also participated
in the training of the previous and current classes of new
volunteers and have attended most of their training
sessions. Finally, with another volunteer I prepared a day-
long program on identifying birds in the park, including
160 slides and an audio tape of bird songs. All of these
activities demonstrate my deep interest in the activities and
well-being of Henry Coe State Park, especially those
aspects that affect interpretative programs, training, and
the involvement of more families in the surrounding
communities. [ believe I could serve you even more
effectively as a Board member.

Thank you for your support.
Kevin Gilmartin

Seasons Greetings
from the Staff of The Ponderosa
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